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with when I tell people this is a one-way trip. And these are reasonable questions, perfectly 
understandable, and they deserve well-considered answers. So here they are: 

Space exploration is worth a human life. Every astronaut who has ever flown has known the 
risks they were up against once strapped into that ship. If my life ends on Mars, there will have 
been a magnificent story and a world of accomplishment to precede it. 

But that’s not what people really want to know. “How can you leave your family/your life/Earth 
for certain death?” they ask. Simple: In the beginning, it didn’t seem real. When I made the 
candidate list of just over 1,000, things became more interesting. People wanted to talk to me 
about it. I began to come up with answers and repeat them, which in itself became a way of not 
facing up to the potential reality of stepping off this planet forever. Staying on message became a 
way to stay away from my real feelings about this. 

Now that I’m one of one-hundred, the world is watching, looking to me for answers to questions 
that were easily brushed off when this was all just a fantastical daydream. It’s one thing to 
imagine the good that can come from a manned mission to Mars, but it’s quite another to tally up 
the cost and see one’s life on the bill. 

Paradoxically, I couldn’t even be contemplating this without the support of my family. My 
stepsons think it’s neat that their stepmom wants to fly off into space, even if it means I might 
not be around to see grandchildren. In doing this, I want to show them that there is no dream so 
great that it shouldn’t be chased. My father and sister think I’m a little nuts, but they know my 
reasons for doing this are about furthering a dream for mankind, not making a name for myself. 
And my husband, my incredible husband, has been my greatest advocate since the day I first 
applied. The promise I made to him on our wedding day was that our marriage would serve to 
make us the best versions of ourselves. He knows I’d walk away from Mars One without a 
second’s hesitation if he asked me to. And that’s why he won’t. He knows what this mission 
means to me. 

The first launch of human beings won’t happen until 2024. That means we’re in Chapter 1 of a 
very long story. No one knows how this story will end. The mission might be scrapped over 
technical feasibility issues. The funding might not come together. They might have a hard time 
finding the right candidates. There are millions of things that have to happen for this to be a 
success, and there are plenty of things that can and will go wrong along the way. But Mars is 
humanity’s inevitable destination, and Mars One has accepted the challenge to take that next 
great leap. Now it’s up to us to live up to the adventure. 

 

 
Source:  http://time.com/3716823/mars‐one‐space‐travel‐finalist/ 


